
	Minutes of the Newton Poppleford Playing Field Foundation (NPPFF)
(300848) Trustee Board Meeting (TBM) of Tuesday, 24th May 2022 – 7.00pm
held at The Pavilion, Back Lane, Newton Poppleford.



	Present:  
Cllrs: Burhop (Chair), Carpenter, Chapman, Dalton, Morgan, Tillotson, Tribble and Walker (Quorate)
Jacqui Baldwin (Proper Officer/Clerk) 
There were no members of the public in attendance.

The meeting commenced at 7.00pm.
Chair opened the meeting and thanked all those present for their attendance.

	Actions

	1. Apologies: -
Cllrs. Bilenkyj, Hughes and Lipczynski
Noted and absences approved.

	

	2. To receive declarations of interest from members of the Trustee Board:
All Trustee Board members present declared interests as serving Councillors of Newton Poppleford and Harpford Parish Council, the sole management trustee of the NPPFF. 

	

	3. Minutes: of the meeting held on 19th April 2022 were considered. 
Approval of the minutes was proposed by Cllr. Dalton, seconded by Cllr. Tillotson. Resolved unanimously. The minutes were signed at this point by the Chair as a true record of proceedings.

Matters Arising: 
Cllr. Dalton advised that football team photo frames have been purchased and are ready for mounting and hanging.
Clerk confirmed that the Tennis Club invoice had been paid.

A new First Aid Kit remains to be purchased.
Door security code to be changed after the Jubilee events.

	Clerk/SPT

	4. Reports and issues from the Management Committee Group:
i) PAT and hard wire testing to be carried out w/c 30th May.
ii) Chairs require professional cleaning – Cllr. Walker to find out the name of the contractor who cleaned the Village Hall chairs and pass on to Cllr. Dalton.  

iii) CCTV installation should be complete by the end of May.

iv) Continuing issue with kitchen appliances not being left clean following the monthly Lunch Club.  Chair to speak to organiser.  

 
	RW

Chair



	5. Matters pertaining to Pavilion & Field maintenance and repair:

i) Roof repairs have been completed.
ii) Back door replacement – quotations for new back door and changing room door have been accepted and the work should be carried out in approximately 6 weeks.

iii) Waste collection – the new waste container is now on site and will be collected fortnightly on a Wednesday.  Cllr. Dalton to create a rota for the container to be unlocked prior to collection and locked up again after collection.  Cllrs. Burhop, Carpenter, Chapman and Tribble all volunteered to assist.   Cllr.Walker offered to put out recycling bins for collection on a weekly basis. 
Clerk to provide signage to make clear to hirers what waste can be placed in the container.  Terms & Conditions to be revised to emphasise requirement for food waste to be taken away by hirers. 
	LD
RW

Clerk



	6. Matters pertaining to building cleaning:
i) Update from Management Committee
Cllr. Dalton confirmed that there were still issues with the current cleaning contractor.  It was agreed not to take any further action until the cctv monitors are in place which will provide evidence of attendance and duration of stay.
Cllr. Dalton advised that the ‘Spring’ clean of the kitchen will take place after the Jubilee events.  Cllr. Dalton to circulate proposed dates to Trustee Board Members and request volunteers to assist.

ii) Provision for cleaning over the Jubilee weekend   

Chair confirmed that the PTFA had been asked to clean the Pavilion after their event on 3rd June.  Arrangements are in place for the other days.  
    
	LD



	7. Matters pertaining to kitchen use/hirer amenity:
i) Feedback from Hirers
Cllr. Tribble confirmed that recent feedback was good with hirers commenting positively on the kitchen facilities.

	

	8. Financial Matters:
i) To receive an update on the post of Treasurer

Cllr. Tribble confirmed that no additional applications had been received for this post. It was agreed, as discussed at the April meeting, that this will now be advertised as a remunerated position.  Clerk to provide a brief Job Description.
ii) To review payments to be made in May 2022
Chair proposed that invoices listed for payment in the sum of £3731.72 be approved.  Seconded by Cllr. Tillotson and unanimously agreed.
Clerk to action.

	Clerk

Clerk

	9. To consider ongoing/future fundraising proposals for 2022/23:
i) Queens Platinum Jubilee events: 
Chair confirmed that separate events insurance has been approved.
Clerk to raise invoice for hire to the PTFA – daytime hire at the Community Hire rate and evening hire at the Private Hire rate.

Ticket sales income will be paid to NPHPC and food and drink income to the Community Café.

Cllr. Tribble proposed that, as the Parish Council had funded the marquee hire and absorbed other costs of the Jubliee events, no charge should be made for the hire of the Pavilion.  Resolved unanimously. 
Cllr. Chapman to risk assess the Jubilee ‘beacon’ to ensure that safety standards are being met.  

	Clerk

MC



	10. Matters considered urgent by the presiding Chair for discussion:
Chair reported on discussions, ongoing since 2020, to formalise the relationship between NPPFF and the Tennis Club with regard to the club’s licence to occupy the tennis courts.  There is a requirement for the Tennis Club to pay for this facility as it is a private club not a community organisation.  The Tennis Club wish to have security of tenure for 21 years.  A draft 10-year agreement has been submitted to the Tennis Club for review.   It was agreed that the Chair should bring these discussions to a conclusion on behalf of the NPPFF.
	Chair

	11. To confirm date of next Trustee Board Meeting:

Tuesday, 21st June 2022 at 7.00pm 

	

	With no further business to conduct, the Chair closed the meeting at 7.55pm.

	

	Approved as a true reflection of the meeting

    Chair …………………………………………..
    Date ……………………………………………
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